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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 4, 2021
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Finance Committee Bylaw
· (PB) The first sentence of section one has raised the question if the Finance Committee members can serve on other Committees?  The current statement reads “There shall be a Finance Committee consisting of 9 registered voters, who shall be inhabitants of the Town of Paxton, none of whom shall be Town officers, either appointed or elected, or their agents or Town employees”.  We need to discuss and interpret this statement.
· (JP) My inclination is to see if there is a definition of what a Town officer is.
· (CR)  Anyone appointed to a role that is acting on behalf of the Town .
· (JP) When we interpret language, we need to make sure it is understood in the terms that it was intended.
· Mark Love, Finance Committee member, I don’t think this should be changed.  My issue is with Ad hoc committees not our standing committees.  I feel that it would be beneficial to have a Finance Committee member on some of the Ad hoc committees that have been established recently.  Perhaps the Collins group will come up with a guideline for this in the financial management policies.
· (PB)  Let’s have Town Counsel look at this and then we can decide if we need to review and update our bylaws.
New Fire Department Lieutenant
· Chief Pingitore stated that the Fire department is getting busier.  We average five calls a day.  We needed to fill a position that has been vacant since 2016 so we could have more structure with the front line officers.  With that said I would like to present to you the departments newest Lieutenant, Thomas Savage.  Mr. Savage has been a member of the Fire Department for 28 years.  There was a six member promotional board that reviewed four applicants.  They looked at resumes, they conducted interviews and looked at work history and certification and the candidates also went through an exam process and Tom came out as the top candidate for the job.
· (PB)  Was the board made up of all Town employees?
· Chief Pingitore state yes, we had a good mix from different areas of the department.
· (PB)  Great job, and please thank the members of the promotion board.
COVID update

· (JP)
-    We had 8 cases in the first week of October.
· We had a spike in early September and then fell off towards the end.
· AMC cluster with the football team.

· Pfizer booster is now available.

· Rutland will be holding a clinic on October 14th that Paxton residents can participate in.

· Not sure if we will hold a clinic in Paxton.  Trying to get a feel if enough people would be interested to make having a clinic worthwhile.
· DESE has extended the mask mandate in schools until at least November 1st.

· (PB)  Has there been any severe cases?

· (JP)  We did have four hospitalizations and one death.

· (PB)  Do you know if those individuals were vaccinated or not?

· (JP)  Unsure but I can find out.

· (PB)  Thank you again, Julia for all the work that you have done during this time.

Appoint David Bloom to the Capital Improvement Committee
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of David Bloom to the Capital Improvement Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Accept the resignation of Veda Bleau

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to accept the resignation of Veda Bleau from the Paxton Cultural Council.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Appoint Darleen Walsh to the Business Bylaw Review Committee

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of Darleen Walsh to the Business Bylaw Review Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Appoint Robert Birkbeck to the Business Bylaw Review Committee

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of Robert Birkbeck to the Business Bylaw Review Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Accept the resignation of Tiffany Sidhom

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to accept the resignation of Tiffany Sidhom from the Insurance Advisory Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Appoint Peter DeFlorio to the Insurance Advisory Committee

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the appointment of Peter DeFlorio to the Insurance Advisory Committee.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Trick or Treating hours

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the hours of 5pm to 7pm on Sunday, October 31st for Trick or Treating.  Unanimous, all in favor.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from September 13, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor.  
Town Administrators update

· Police Grant

The Police Dept. applied and received a Municipal Road Safety Grant in the amount of $16,949. The funding will used for traffic and crosswalk enforcement. Including purchasing bike helmets and fatal vision goggles.

· Fire Grant

The Fire Dept. applied and received a Volunteer Fire Assistance Grant of $1,304. The funding will be used to purchase chain saws and forestry hoses.   

· Rented Streetlights

As a follow up I did contact the Light Dept. to ask the price of rented streetlights and was informed that it depends on the size and range from $6.38 to $17 per month.

· Sale of Town Owned Land

Auction will hopefully take place in December 2021 at the John Bauer Senior Center. There is a lot more to the auction process than I realized, and it has created more work for Donna Couture, Treasurer/Collector than I anticipated. It is certainly a learning process and I hope that we can follow through successfully with it.  I will let you know the exact date and details when arranged. 

· ARPA

The Committee has met twice, and we have another meeting scheduled for next week. We hope to be able to present some suggestions for use of the ARPA funding after our next meeting.

· Meal Tax

The received $7,600 in meal tax for the quarter ending September 2021.
· COA Art Gallery
The COA art gallery will be open Monday through Friday in October form 9am to 2pm with art displayed by three different artist
· Public Safety Building Open House
The Public Safety Building held another very successful open house this past Sunday, October 3rd .
Correspondence
· (PB)  Letters of recognition to the Fire, EMS, Police and DPW.
· (PB)  Meeting to discuss FY23 school budget.  The district Towns will present a unified front that we would like to see the school district stay within a 2 ½ % increase for FY23.  Would like to see our school committee members attend our meetings on a more regular basis.  Let’s set up a meeting with them.
· (JP)  The Paxton Light Department mailed a survey on broadband and fiber access.  I would encourage people to respond if interested.
Public Session
· David Bloom, new resident to Town.  Inquired about furniture disposal and stated that he had received the survey from the Paxton Light Department.
· Adjourned Meeting at 8:18pm, Unanimous all in favor.  (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 18, 2021, at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
